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TOWN OF WOLFEBORO 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

DREDGE & FILL MEETING 
November 21, 2017 

 
 
 
Members Present:  Dan Coons, Chairman, Lenore Clark, Vice-Chairman, Brian Gifford, Member. 
 
Chairman Coons opened the meeting at the Town Hall Annex Conference Room. 
 
Frank Sokol Revocable Trust 
7 Wyanoke Gate Lane 
Lake Winnipesaukee 
Standard Dredge & Fill 
Tax Map #227-50 
 
The applicant proposes to install one fender pile and one 14’x30’ seasonal canopy. 
 
The Wolfeboro Conservation Commission noted no objection to the Frank Sokol Revocable Trust Standard Dredge & Fill 
application, Tax Map #227-50, as submitted. 
 
74 Oakwood 2013 Revocable Trust 
Oakwood Road 
Lake Winnipesaukee 
Permit By Notification 
Tax Map #259-81 
 
The applicant proposes to install a residential sewer pumpline across a wetland to a proposed leach bed; temporary access 
across the wetland is needed to construct the leach bed. Fill to be removed from wetland crossing after completion of leach 
field. 
 
Referencing the 74 Oakwood 2013 Revocable Trust Permit By Notification application, Tax Map #259-81, the Wolfeboro 
Conservation Commission noted no objection to the proposal however, would prefer a temporary bridge to cross the 
wetlands rather than temporary fill of the wetlands. 
 
Paul & Jena Slosberg 
191 Connolly Way  
Lake Wentworth 
Minimum Impact Expedited 
Tax Map #191-18 
 
The applicant proposes to replace existing retaining walls, replace and expand existing rip-rap, replace existing steps with new 
steps behind the reference line, add concrete pad for lift-out dock, replace existing dock with 6’x40’ dock, add infiltration area 
behind the steps and add a walkway to the deck. 
 
Referencing the Paul & Jena Slosberg Minimum Impact Expedited application, Tax Map #191-18, the Wolfeboro Conservation 
Commission reviewed and noted the current conditions on the ground. The Commission is in favor of preventing erosion into 
the lake and if the alternative is adding boulders to the shoreline, has no objection. If the proposal is to build a conventional 
retaining wall, the Commission objects to such as the Commission feels that retaining walls cause more problems ecologically 
than they solve.  The Commission is also not in favor of using manufactured rip rap on the shorefront, but that a natural 
boulder border would be appropriate.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lee Ann Hendrickson 

Lee Ann Hendrickson 


